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Letters to the Editor

Thank you for providing us the opportunity to re-
spond to the letter by Dr. Zhang discussing further ways 
to evaluate the cost-benefit of vertebral augmenta-
tion within the hospital inpatient population. Proving 
the cost-benefit of vertebral augmentation (VA) in this 
particular group of patients can be challenging as the 
majority of the costs are incurred during their hospital-
ization and the majority of the benefits are likely accu-
mulated over the longer term through lower readmis-
sion rates, higher rates of home discharge, and a higher 
functional quality of life. As was the case in our study, 
multiple factors can complicate this analysis including 
delayed identification of inpatients who may benefit 
from VA, multiple medical comorbidities, and discharge 
planning issues delaying care. We applaud the contin-
ued efforts by Dr. Zhang and others who continue to 
study this issue. If VA is in fact cost-effective and benefi-
cial to inpatients with vertebral compression fractures, it 
should be considered a first-line treatment, rather than 
a salvage therapy when medical treatment has failed.
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